## Cabinet Secretary for the Economy, Fair Work and Culture

Fiona Hyslop MSP



T: 0300 244 4000

E: scottish.ministers@gov.scot

Michelle Ballantyne MSP Convener Economy, Energy and Fair Work Committee The Scottish Parliament Edinburgh **EH99 1SP** 

By email:

economyenergyandfairwork@parliament.scot

2 July 2020

## Dear Michelle

Thank you for your letter of 30 June 2020, advising that the Economy, Energy and Fair Work Committee intends to consider the report of the Advisory Group on Economic Recovery.

The Scottish Government appreciates the pace with which the Advisory Group completed this work and welcomes the recommendations in its report. We also recognise the valuable contributions made to the report by businesses and individuals.

It is important that, whilst maintaining pace, we take the necessary time to give due regard to the recommendations contained within the report. With this in mind, we intend to produce a substantive response to the recommendations by the end of July. This will set out the actions we will take to build a strong and resilient economy in light of the independent expert advice provided by the Advisory Group.

We will provide a copy of our response to the Committee for your consideration.

FIONA HYSLOP

End regards Fram Lydys

Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are covered by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016. See www.lobbying.scot





